
 

BY E-MAIL 
 
November 17, 2017 
 
Susan Reffle  
Whitby Hydro Electric Corporation 
100 Taunton Road East 
Whitby ON  L1N 5R8 
sreffle@whitbyhydro.on.ca 
 
 
Dear Ms. Susan Reffle:  
 
Re:     Whitby Hydro Electric Corporation (Whitby Hydro) 

Application for Rates  
OEB File Number EB-2017-0085 & EB-2017-0292 

 
The OEB is in receipt of Whitby Hydro’s November 16, 2017 request for an extension of 
time by which it must file interrogatory responses in this proceeding.  
 
The OEB will grant an extension, as requested. In the result, certain dates set out in 
Procedural Order. 1 shall be amended, as follows: 
 

 Interrogatory responses, including those relating to the issues of Stranded 
Meters and Smart Meters, shall be filed on or before Thursday, November 23, 
2017 (not on November 15, 2017, as originally scheduled in Procedural Order 
No.1)  
 

 A settlement conference between Whitby Hydro and OEB staff will be 
convened at the OEB’s offices on November 29, 2017 (not on November 21, 
2017, as originally scheduled in Procedural Order No.1) 

 

 Any settlement proposal arising out of the settlement conference shall be filed 
with the OEB by December 13, 2017 (not on December 4, 2017, as originally 
scheduled in Procedural Order No.1) 
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The remainder of Procedural Order. 1 is unchanged (i.e. all other procedural steps shall 
still be followed). The OEB may establish further procedural steps after any settlement 
proposal is received.  
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary  
 


